Statement from Right Reverend Declan Lang, Bishop of Clifton 

	Date : 27 November 2004 

The Bishop of Clifton, Right Revered Declan Lang, has written to Right Honourable Jean Corston MP appealing on behalf of Luis Orozco Collazos, his wife Virgelina and their son Miguel who are the subject of deportation orders. 

His letter says:

“I am writing on behalf of Luis Orozco Collazos, his wife Virgelina and their son Miguel were are the subject of deportation orders. At present Luis Orozco Collazos is in hiding in Bristol. Virgelina Castano and their son Miguel were forcibly detained on Thursday morning with the intention of deporting them to Colombia this Sunday. 

I understand that Fr Richard McKay has already contacted you giving some details about this case. I ask you to act urgently on their behalf to prevent the deportation. I believe that this would be not only an unjust but also an illegal action. 

My concerns regarding the legality of this action centre around three points:

That the Home Office has impeded Virgelina’s right to make an application in her name.

That the Home Office has in effect split up a family unit and is therefore infringing the Human Rights Act - the right to the integrity of family life. 

That the manner of their detention was harmful to an eight year old child and cannot be in accord with the provisions of the child protection laws (Children Act).

In respect of this final point I would like to say how appalled I was to be told of the manner in which Virgelina and Miguel were taken from their home. Such an action offends not only natural justice but human dignity and I am ashamed that such action has taken place within our city.”

Further information about this statement: 
Tom Bigwood, Communications Officer, Tel. 0117 973 3072 


